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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of the Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School on 
Tuesday 8th September 2009 at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, E Keene, D Nelson, M Heenan, M McGillion

In attendance: Cllr P Awford, J Rosam (Clerk), P Antill (Tewkesbury Borough Council), 
2 members of the public.
Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.

Items discussed included the presentation last month by Martin Hutchings from the Gloucestershire Rural Community Council, the proposed implementation of part night street lighting, and the impact of a recent visit by travellers on public open space.
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs R Head and J Bates.

2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None

3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th July 2009

The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.

4. To consider the proposals of the Borough’s Budget Working Group.  Presentation by Peter 
Antill, Strategic Director of Resources, Tewkesbury Borough Council

Mr Antill outlined the savings that the Borough Council is making and asked that the Parish 
Council consider taking over responsibility for the playing field.  Council felt that it would 
need to have further information relating to the costs involved before it could make a 
decision.  It also asked for further information relating to financial inducements that 
may be available and commitment that would be required.  It was noted that Council is 
currently happy with the standard of maintenance and has received no adverse comments 
from users.
5. To consider Gloucestershire Rural Community Council’s request to carry out a Housing 
Needs Survey

Council agreed that it did not wish to carry out the Parish Housing Needs Survey at the 
present time.  It felt it would raise ‘hope value’ for residents which would be unrealistic 
under current planning policies and therefore decided to wait for the outcome of the 
Countrywide Housing Needs Survey before considering it again.

6. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford had a letter from Lawrence Elcocks at Gloucestershire CC recommending to 
the Highways Agency that there should be a public meeting to discuss the hatchings at 
Linton Lodge.
7. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported on changes to personnel at the Borough.  New owners had moved into 
1 Hill Crest.  Problems with youngsters had been dealt with quickly; the police are currently 
working hard in the area.  It had been suggested that a piece of open space next to 43 
Maidenhall be transferred to Tewkesbury BC.  
8. Clerk’s Report

Co-option of new Parish Councillor – no applications received.

Correspondence:

· Letter of thanks from Highnam Parochial Church Council for the £400 received from the Community Day.

· Up date from PCSO Louise Borg- Littleton outlining current activity in the village.

· Notification of GRCC and GAPTC AGMs.

· Notification that the part night street lighting scheme is to start.


The Clerk reported that she would be taking holiday in September.

9.
Grounds – Recreation Ground Project – Cllr M McGillion

Cllr McGillion reported the excellent news that the project had received a grant of £49,999 
from Community Spaces.  The work was being put out to tender with installation hopefully 
in December.  A group of volunteers had cleared away brambles on site.

10.
Highways – To consider the proposal for a Park & Ride at Linton 


Council considered that it would be too close to Gloucester to be effective, that it would 
create additional ‘rat-running’ down Two Mile Lane and would put extra pressure on 
the B4215.
11.
Community Centre – Cllr M Heenan

Cllr Heenan reported that the Community Centre Trust was very pleased with the new car 
park though there was some concern about the open access.  Finances are healthy.  The 
Trust is considering the future of the Old School and a sub-committee including Cllr 
Heenan had recommended that it be refurbished.  Council endorsed Cllr Heenan’s approach 
as it wished it to be retained for public use.

12.
Finance
· To consider a request from Mr B Train for a grant towards Highnam 2009 project


A grant of £175 towards putting on the presentation in February 2010 was agreed.

· Allocation of prize money from Calor Village of the Year.


It was agreed to put the £500 towards the planned village sign.  Cllr McGillion suggested a 
young persons’ enterprise award.
· Invoices for payment:

	
Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/09/2009
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques - RBS

	08/09/2009
	WJ Gough - grass cutting
	946
	 £       120.00 

	08/09/2009
	Guy Shankster - grounds
	947
	 £         39.38 

	08/09/2009
	Moore Stephens - external audit
	948
	 £       460.00 

	08/09/2009
	HCCT - room hire July
	949
	 £         16.00 

	08/09/2009
	Glos Playing Field Assoc - membership
	950
	 £         50.00 

	08/09/2009
	Glasdon UK Ltd - dog waste bins
	951
	 £       540.31 

	
	Co-op a/c
	
	

	08/09/2009
	M & D Welding - fencing
	100085
	 £   7,624.50 

	08/09/2009
	EJ Taylor & Sons - car park
	100086
	 £ 40,235.55 


Additional invoice RBS a/c:

	08/09/2009
	Signs Express – car park sign
	952
	£39.10


All agreed.

Bank reconciliation 
	Bank reconciliation September 2009

	RBS Account
	
	Restricted funds
	
	Working balance

	Balance at 28/06/2009
	£24,018.08
	Payments Sept 2009
	£1,734.19
	 

	Payments July/August 2009
	£14,481.44
	Contingency/Comm Day
	£5,189.26
	 

	Receipts July/August 2009
	£810.30
	Calor Village of the Year
	£500.00
	 

	Balance at 28/08/2009
	£10,346.94
	 
	£7,423.45
	£2,923.49

	Co-Op accounts
	 
	
	
	 

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	
	 

	Balance at 30/06/2009
	£94.64
	Balance at 06/07/2009
	£17,853.62
	 

	Payments July/August 2009
	£809.50
	Vat refund
	£330.85
	 

	Receipts/Transfer July/August 2009
	£49,522.86
	Transfers out
	£18,174.47
	 

	Balance at 27/08/2009
	£48,808.00
	Balance at 27/08/2009
	£10.00
	 

	 
	 
	Invoices
	£47,860.05
	£957.95

	Recreation Ground Project
	
	
	
	 

	Balance at 07/07/2009
	£11,615.92
	
	
	 

	Payments July/August 2009
	£3,013.00
	
	
	 

	Receipts July/August 2009
	£534.33
	
	
	 

	Balance at 28/08/2009
	£9,137.25
	 
	 
	£9,137.25


Agreed.  It was noted that a Vat refund of approx £5,000 is outstanding in the Co-op account and that a clean audit had been received.
13.
Planning – separate sheet attached

New application 09/00841/TPO – no objection.

14.
Residual items

Cllr Davies asked that the grassed areas around the Old School be improved, the Clerk 
agreed to speak to Guy Shankster.

Signed__________________________________________    Date ________________________
Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th October 2009
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